
  

Winter 2022 

Number 93 

Look inside for 

   Down Memory Lane       Oakley Youth Club      Kindergarten News 

Oakley Bellringers     NHS Digital Services Survey            Oakley Show 2022 

Speeedwatch Report         Oakley Rural Daycare         Elderly Victim Fraud Alert 



2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Council News 

     Winter 2022 
Welcome to the winter edition of the 

Oakley Newsletter 

The loss of HM the Queen in the autumn 

was a hugely significant event and 

meant many meetings were cancelled 

during the mourning period.  However 

the parish council has still been busy as 

a consultee on a large number of plan-

ning applications and trying to maintain 

and improve our village environment. 

Christmas lights 

Once again, the Christmas lights switch 

on will take place at St Marys church car 

park at 5pm on Saturday 3rd December.  

Please join us for a lovely village event 

to mark the start of the Christmas peri-

od. Following the lights switch on there 

will be carol singing in the church where 

you will be able to see the hand made 

wreaths, provided by local organisa-

tions. Refreshments will be served by 

the church volunteers. This is an annual 

event on the first Saturday in December 

so if you are reading this newsletter af-

ter 3rd, please add it to your diary for 

next year and we will hope to see you 

then. 

There will be lots of other events at the 

schools and churches in December. 

Please look out for the organisation’s 

own newsletters/cards for more details. 

Thank you to Village Volunteers 

Thank you to the volunteers who have 

planted bulbs at the village signs. Dur-

ing the hot summer, it became obvious 

that we could not maintain the flowers 

and shrubs there because we had lim-

ited access to water. The bulb planting 

was suggested as an option and we look 

forward to seeing the colourful display in 

the spring.  

Once again, the knitted poppies around 

the village for Remembrance Day, were 

spectacular. They brightened up the vil-

lage in a very poignant way and made 

sure no one would forget the fallen. We 

had so many lovely positive comments 

about them.  

 Continued on page 3 
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Thank you to the ladies of the Knit and Natter 
group for all of your hard work making the pop-
pies, sewing them on to netting and then fixing 
them up around the village. You did an amazing 
job. 

Lincroft School planning applications 

Lincroft school have now submitted their planning 
application for a new dining hall with teaching 
space above and the parish council has supported 
this as a vital addition for the school. The school 
has also withdrawn their application for a MUGA 
behind the school. We wait to see if they will re-
place it with something else that would allow 
them to expand their hard standing area for break 
times.   

As the school is now an academy, the Parish 
Council does not have representatives on the 
Board anymore, so we are only informed about 
planning applications at the same time as their 
neighbours. Please contact us if you receive any 
notice of planning changes that you are concerned 
about and we will follow it up with the Borough 
Council planning department. 

 

Waste bins 

One of our parish councillors diligently checks bins 
when she is walking her dog and will report them 
to her Borough Council contact if she finds they 
have been missed from a collection. However, 
when residents overfill the bins so that rubbish is 
left on the ground beside them, the council will 
not clear up the excess. This then leaves an un-
sightly mess which residents then have to clear up 
ourselves.  

Please, if you do see that the bin you are planning 
to use is full, do not try and put your waste into 
the top and hope it will not fall out. We have a 
large number of bins around the village. It will not 
be too far to the next one. Or you could take it 
home and put it in your own bin. This is a regular, 
unpleasant job for the volunteers who monitor our 
bins. Please help us to help them. 

 

Dog waste bins 

Many of our dog waste bins have now been 
changed for general waste and dog waste com-
bined. This is clearly marked on the side of the 
bins and they tend to be bigger than the small 
bins on posts. It is fine to put all waste into these 
larger bins. 

However we do still have a number of small dog 
waste bins on posts. These must only be used for 
poo bags please. They are not big enough to take 
anything else and are collected by a dedicated van 
for this type of waste. Adding other rubbish fills 
them too quickly and is unpleasant for the person 
who empties them. 

We are very pleased that the dog waste bins are 
so well used as it means people are picking up 
their dog’s poo. We want to make sure that dis-
posing of your bags is as easy as possible so the 
parish council has decided to swap the small bins 
by the bus stops at the High Street/Station Road 
cross road and Lovell Road, to make them into the 
larger, dual purpose bins. This will be paid for 
from next years budget. 

Parish Council Vacancies 

We currently have two vacancies on the Parish 
Council and we are looking for volunteers who 
would like to be more involved in the village. The 
current term ends next May so if you would like to 
join us until then it is a good opportunity to take 
part without committing to a long term of office. 
Obviously if you enjoy being part of the council, 
we hope you will consider standing for election 
next year in the council elections. 

 

If you would like to find out more about what be-
ing a councillor involves, please speak to any of 
the councillors on the contact list in this newslet-
ter or call the parish clerk and she can explain 
more. We meet once a month on the first Tuesday 
of the month, in the village hall. If you would like 
to see us in action, please come along to any 
meeting, as residents are always welcome to at-
tend.  

Jane Walker   Acting Chair 

  

Parish Clerk’s Working Hours 

The Parish Clerk is currently working from 
home Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday 
mornings.  She is also in the Old School 

Meeting Room (at the rear of the building) 
on Thursdays between 10.00am and 2.00pm 

if anyone wishes to visit in person.  She 
does not work on Fridays but any messages 

or emails will be picked up on Monday. 
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Borough Council News 
Council Launch Cost of Living Grant Fund  

A new grant funding scheme has been launched in 

Bedford Borough for voluntary organisations and 

community groups to help people struggling with 

the cost of living. 

Bedford Borough Council is working with Compass 

Wellbeing and the Bedfordshire, Luton and Milton 

Keynes (BLMK) Health and Care Partnership to 

provide £170,000 of grants. These would be avail-

able to community, voluntary and social enter-

prise organisations, or town and parish councils, 

which are supporting individuals and families dur-

ing the current cost of living crisis. 

Grants of between £5,000 and £25,000 are avail-

able to organisations that are helping local resi-

dents to stay warm, well and socially connected 

this winter. 

Examples include those that support people to 

access hot, healthy, nutritious meals in communi-

ty settings, help with social isolation and loneli-

ness and support for people to access healthcare. 

Full more information on how to apply visit 

www.compasswellbeing.co.uk/latest-funding-

opportunities. The deadline for applications is 18 

December 2022. 

More information about support for residents can 

also be found at www.bedford.gov.uk/costofliving 

Fly-tippers continue to be identified and 

fined  

The Council continues its crackdown on fly-tippers 

and locally will look to identify and fine people 

who leave waste by the bottle bank at Stevington 

Country Walk. This is particularly important to re-

member around Christmas, when the amount of 

glass to be recycled increases and people are 

tempted to leave these alongside full bottle 

banks. 

Bedford Borough Council takes fly-tipping very 

seriously, not only does it make a mess but it is 

illegal. This year so far over 100 Fixed Penalty No-

tices have been issued to people caught fly-

tipping. Enforcement teams work tirelessly to find 

and prosecute people who are carrying out unlaw-

ful activities. If anyone witnesses fly-tipping they 

can help the teams by reporting it at; https://

www.bedford.gov.uk/fly-tipping. 

These mini-recycling sites can only collect specific 

materials such as clothes and textiles, shoes, and 

glass. Discover where these sites are and what 

they collect at; www.bedford.gov.uk/

MiniRecyclingSites. If you find a site is full or 

overflowing, it can be reported on the same page. 

If you have extra waste take it to the Household 

Waste and Recycling Centre in Barkers Lane or 

arrange for a licensed waste carrier to collect it. 

If you find a bottle bank full, please take your 

glass home with you and do not leave it for others 

to clear up. 

Bedford Borough Council successfully joins 

Art Council England’s Investment Pro-

gramme 

For the first time ever Bedford Borough Council 

has been successful in joining ACE’s national port-

folio of funded organisations (NPOs). The Higgins 

Bedford has received a conditional funding offer of 

£65k per year for three years from 2023-2026. 

This funding will enable The Higgins Bedford to do 

more to realise the potential of its nationally sig-

nificant collections and redeveloped facilities. It 

will be able to deliver even more opportunities for 

outstanding cultural experiences to local resi-

dents. Existing work will continue with a renewed 

focus on engaging with the diverse communities 

of Bedford Borough.  

ACE is investing £446 million each year between 

2023-26 in 990 organisations with creativity and 

culture at their heart. ACE are boosting spending 

in arts, museums and libraries in villages, towns 

and cities where investment is currently too low. 

Bedford is historically a place of low Arts Council 

investment. 

This ACE portfolio focuses on making certain that 

people engage with the very best of art and cul-

ture on their high streets and in community spac-

es. The aim is to reach even more people, no 

matter where they come from or what their cir-

cumstances are. 

Putnoe Walk-In Centre 

Putnoe Walk-In Centre which has been under 

threat of closure will now remain open as the con-

tract has been extended to 31st March 2024.  

The Walk-In Centre is open 365 days a year: 

8:00am to 2:00pm, Monday to Friday; and 

8:00am to 5:00pm on weekends and bank holi-

days. It is open to anyone who needs urgent 

medical care for minor illness or injuries and 

means residents can avoid having to visit Bedford 

Hospital.  

More information including opening hours can be 

found here - https://

www.putnoemedicalcentre.co.uk/practice-

information/opening-hours/. 

Councillor Jon Abbott 

Telephone: 07784 549180   

Email :  jonathan.abbott71@icloud.com 
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Behind the scenes of the Emmaus Village Carlton Christmas Shop 

Meet the lady who spends all year preparing 

for Christmas…  

Carlton resident Anne Geerts volunteers for local homeless-

ness charity Emmaus Village Carlton. For the past three 

years, she’s been preparing all the donated items for the 

charity’s popular Christmas Shop, which sells preloved deco-

rations, festive clothing and gifts.  

Emmaus Village Carlton supports people who have experi-

enced homelessness to rebuild their lives, raising funds 

through its three shops and bistro. Their Christmas Shop 

opens every year from mid-October, inside the charity’s 

Home Store. 

Preparing for the Christmas Shop is a huge task, Anne ex-

plains: “It takes me all year – it does not stop! At the moment I’m volunteering four days every week, just to keep on 

top of all the Christmassy things that are coming in. We normally get a rush of donations at the start of December 

each year, as everyone unpacks their decorations, decides to change their colour scheme and give their old stuff to 

charity!”  

Anne works behind the scenes on-site; there are multiple storage rooms, a workroom and a pricing room, just for 

the Christmas Shop preparation: “I start by unpacking and sorting the donations. All the ornaments are stored on 

shelves, and I have massive boxes for each type of item. We get thousands of baubles every year, which I colour-

match along with all the tinsel. I collect together all the Christmas hats, stockings, nativity sets etc. Every set of fairy 

lights is tested to check it is working. Then I price everything up, ready for it all to be put out on sale. We bring out 

fresh stock most days, as things sell really quickly.  

“I’ve noticed there are trends each year: last year we hardly sold any tinsel, but this year it’s disappearing as fast as 

we put it out on the shop floor!” 

“I love what I do here. I like thinking about Christmas all year because I love Christmas, but mostly it’s nice to know 

all my hard work is helping to raise money for such a wonderful local charity.” 

The Emmaus Village Carlton Christmas Shop (School Lane, Carlton MK43 7LQ) is open every year from mid-

October until Christmas: Wednesday to Saturday 9.30am – 4.30pm and Sunday 10am – 4pm.  

Find out more about Emmaus Village Carlton: www.emmaus.org.uk/village-carlton 

http://www.emmaus.org.uk/village-carlton
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Bedfordshire, Luton and Milton Keynes Health and Care Partnership is developing a strategy for digital 
health and care services.  
 
The use of technology and digital access to services was increased due to the Covid Pandemic and 
many of the ways people receive treatment or advice have changed and may have been supported by 
digital or remote services.  
 
We would like to understand how residents feel about digital health and care services, what they think 
works well and what barriers there may be to residents being able to access services in this way.   
 
We want as many people as possible to share their views and help shape services across Bedford-
shire, Luton and Milton Keynes, so please complete the survey at  
 

https://eu.surveymonkey.com/r/BLMKDigital   The survey runs until Thursday 12 Jan 2023.  
 
We are also holding in-person focus groups, to register your interest in joining a focus group, please 
call 01525 624261 or email blmkicb.communications@nhs.net .  The focus groups will be held in com-
munity venues and we are offering £50 payment in recognition of time and expenses. 
 
 
 
 
     QR Code to Survey 

Local Authority Focus group 1 Focus group 2 

Bedford Borough 15th November, 

5:30pm to 8:30pm 

 

16th November, 

09:30am to 12:30pm 

Central Bedfordshire 22nd November, 

5:30pm to 8:30pm 

 

23rd November, 

09:30am to 12:30pm 

Luton 29th November, 

5:30pm to 8:30pm 

 

30th November, 

09:30am to 12:30pm 

Milton Keynes 6th December, 

5:30pm to 8:30pm 

 

7th December, 

09:30am to 12:30pm 
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For all Pre-School Children 

At St Mary’s Church Oakley on 

Thursdays during School Term 10am to 11.45 

Crafts, Painting, Play, Music, Stories and a 
Healthy Snack plus  tea/coffee for the adults 

More detail from Dorothy Palmer at 
01234 823959 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lets Balance out every  

Negative with a Positive! 

 
We live in an age of social media, which allows us to be in 

constant touch with the world if we so chose to be and have 

the know-how. Personally I am of the generation that has not mastered all the mysteries of this tech-

nology, but I do hear of all the trouble that it can cause. It allows us to complain publicly if something 

goes wrong or someone does not measure up to our demands;  that a road is closed because of road 

works; or a road race will use a small stretch of a road one Sunday morning in the year; that a bin 

was not emptied or drains were not unblocked, that a party at the village hall or social club was too 

noisy. The list could go on. So many of the contributions seem to be of a negative nature.  

This got me thinking about all the positive happenings in the village including all the scores of people 

who work or volunteer to make positives happen. The list is long and in no special order, with apolo-

gies for omissions: there are the parish councillors and clerk, the village hall committee, the Oakley 

carnival and show, the Social Club, all those who run clubs and organisations for our children, such as 

the Youth Club, Guides, Scouts, Cubs, Brownies, Beavers, Rainbows, the social and all the sports 

clubs. The various businesses located in the village often help residents at short notice. I am sure you 

will be able to add more names and events. 

So perhaps next time we want to criticise or complain on social media, it might also be great to add a 

positive comment, because without all the people who get involved there might not be anyone there 

to complain to.                                                                                                                Anon 
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Prior to Feb 2022 you and your community identified speeding and vehicle related 

crime and anti-social behaviour as your number one community priority. Since 

February 2022, your rural policing team have reviewed all reports of theft from 

vehicles, theft of vehicles and reports of vehicle reported anti-social behaviour. 

We have proactively taken steps to address the culture and attitude of those driv-

ing through our green patch of the county with high visibility patrols and traffic 

operations.  

Since February 2022 we have: 

Conducted 142 speed enforcement operations with the use of speed monitoring devices. 

Issued 45 speeding tickets, with hundreds of drivers stopped and offered advice. 

We have conducted 163 visits to victims of vehicle related crime. 

In addition to our daily patrols around our towns and villages, we have conducted 89 intelligence 

lead patrols. In just the last six weeks we have recovered four stolen vehicles from our area (all sto-

len from outside our geographic footprint). 

We are very grateful to everyone who has supported us to date. The support in providing speeding 

data and reporting incidents is greatly valued, as it allows us to target our limited resources. We 

would particularly like to thank our local Speed Watch groups who are very active on our streets, 

providing reassurance, deterrence, and advice. We will continue our vehicle related enforcement 

efforts, however we must all work together to continuously identify what affects our community 

most. We therefore would like to introduce the online, “Have Your Say” survey:                          

https://rb.gy/g1pwky 

By clicking this link and filling out the quick questionnaire, you can notify Bedfordshire Police of any 

issues in your community you may wish us to focus local resources towards. Every survey complet-

ed, allows us to collate data and better understand your local needs. The survey does not take long-

er than a few minutes. Please do continue to report all emergencies and report crime via 999/101. 

Neighbourhood Policing North Rural 
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Phantom Sprayer 

Christmas holidays will soon be upon us. If your children are likely to walk the fami-

ly dog, then please train them to properly clean up after the family pet. It is very 

easy to show them how to put their hand right inside the bag very carefully and 

pick up then turning  the bag back outside in 

with the mess safely inside afterwards, and then to find a 

bin. There is always one fairly close by as we have plenty 

around the village. 

Leaving the bag on the ground, hanging it in a hedge or a 

tree is a very unpleasant thing to do, and that sort of thing, 

upsets others walking on finding this disgusting sight. 

Have a very Merry and dog clean Christmas everyone, and 

make a New Year resolution to always clean up wherever 

you are. 

 

Oakley Youth 

Club.  
Thank you to all members for your sup-

port with the change of leadership at 

the youth club. 

We have enjoyed quizzes, games, out-

door fun and a Halloween party. 

We still have spaces for new members, 

come along and have some fun, relax  

and meet up with your friends. 

 

Sonya, jj, Jules and Maddison. 
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Of All Ages Wanted to Protect our Children 

Our present volunteers mostly come from the older age 

bracket and to ensure we continue into the future we 

would like to appeal to other volunteers (over eighteen) 

to join Oakley Speed Watch. 

Are you one of several concerned villagers or maybe in 

an existing village group who are happy to diversify and 

would like to commit to one hour a month, in sets of 

three, to keep our families safe? 

 

Would you like to go together to the 2 hours of training at Police HQ in Kempston? 

Then why not contact Paul Philips on paulphillips65@gmail.com or call him on 07968 122 301 and 

talk it through with him. 

 

NEIGHBOURHOOD 

PLAN  

The Group carried out the review 

of the Plan over Summer 2022 

and decided it conformed to the current Bedford 

Borough Local Plan to 2030. 

They considered all the different sections one 

by one and decided that each one conformed to 

the Bedford Local Plan. 

They decided that the Affordable Housing needs 

were met by the development in Parrotts Close 

and the 30% allocation from the sites currently 

proposed over the Plan period. The Station 

Road site was recently refused by the Bedford 

Borough planners. As part of the refusal they 

identified policies in the NDP as well as their 

own planning policies. The High Street site has 

some drainage issues and they are talking with 

the appropriate authorities. The Group did not 

consider the Bedford Borough Local Plan to 

2040 as it has not been through the planning 

process at present. The Group decided that 

when it has been through that process we will 

review the Plan again, probably over summer in 

2023. They considered that Oakley NDP was 

still conforming to the Bedford Borough Local 

Plan 2030.                                  Pat Olney 
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 OAKLEY SPEEDWATCH – Building a picture of traffic speed in Oakley 

We are pleased to report that in our 6 most recent operations that whilst 485 vehicles passed us only 

one had to be reported for excessive speed.  A further 10 were actually above the limit but within the 

tolerance we accept. However, considering we have a warning bollard and at least three individuals 

wearing dayglo jackets at the roadside, to be caught speeding past us should perhaps raise some 

concern about the drivers’ observation and hazard perception skills! 

When we are on an operation, passers-by often ask how many we have caught and then follow that 

with suggestions of a different time and place that they feel might be more worthwhile. To help us in 

selecting locations we started noting the speed of every vehicle passing and used the data to create 

speed profiles based on the range and frequency of speeds recorded.  

In the chart 

below the 

vertical red 

line at the 

top of each 

profile 

shows the 

speed 

range of 

the fastest 

quarter of 

vehicles 

passing, 

the green 

line at the 

bottom 

shows the 

range of 

the slowest 

quarter. 

The box in 

the middle 

shows the 

speed 

range of 

half of the 

traffic divided into the quarter above (amber) and quarter below (green) the average speed. The 

blue dot shows the most recorded speed.  

Looking at Highfield Road as an example, half the vehicles (green and yellow boxes) were in the 

range of 23-27mph, 24mph being the most recorded speed. Pavenham Road looks similar but there 

the speed range of the yellow group was bigger and the most recorded speed 27mph significantly 

higher.  

Reynes Drive may not have been an obvious choice for an operation since the profile clearly shows 

speeds well below 30mph but the time and location were chosen to consider the risk speeds in that 

location (heading towards the Green from post office end 50 yards from the blind left-hand bend on 

a sunny summer afternoon with youngsters playing on the Green. There were cars parked all the 

way down on the nearside, a car parked on the bend on the offside and more parking around the 

bend!). Clearly many drivers acknowledged the danger, with 22mph the most recorded speed, but 

perhaps not so much recognised by the 10 red line drivers approaching between 24-27 mph.  

We recognise that statistically the sample of vehicles is small and that in particular the average 

speed is perhaps artificially lowered by very slow vehicles and the ‘convoys’ which form behind them. 

We are aiming to continue building a picture of speeds in Oakley and particularly around school 

opening and closing times when the risk to residents might be greatest. We are always open to sug-

gestions from residents of times and locations where traffic speeds are thought to be a concern.  
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Down Memory 

Lane 

Miss Margaret  

Dora Robertson MBE   

This photograph was taken in July 1971 

to mark the retirement of Miss Margaret 

Robertson who had served as the Head-

mistress of Oakley Primary School for 

over 20 years. 

As the two longest serving pupils myself 

and Beverley Hulatt were asked to pre-

sent Miss Robertson with a gift for her 

service to the village. On behalf of the 

community we presented her with a 

painting of the village church. Beverley and I are both standing in the photo which was taken on the 

front lawn of the Old School. A year or so later the school was closed and everyone moved up to the 

newly built one on the current Station Road site. 

Miss Robertson was born in 1905 and when she retired moved to the Duke of Bedford houses in Sta-

tion Road. She passed away as a result of a tragic car accident in 1978 and is buried in the Oakley 

Church graveyard. 

In addition to her devotion to teaching her passion was music and she held official responsibilities 

within the Bedford Choral Society from 1943 until her passing in 1978. She was awarded the MBE for 

her work in supporting musical activities in the Bedford area. 

Miss Robertson was a lady who impacted positively on many Oakley families past and present and 

many villagers will remember her fondly.                                                                Richard Worker 
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Oakley Show 2022 

Thank you to everyone who supported our show this year.  We raised the largest amount we have 

ever raised for the village hall of £645 which will help towards the renovations taking place. 

There were fewer entries in the fruit and vegetable sections this year, probably due to the very 

hot, dry weather which made growing very difficult.  There was also a reduction in the preserves 

section probably due to the lack of fruit and vegetables to preserve. 

The baking and craft sections were great, the talent of people in the village is amazing and we really 

appreciate them sharing their efforts with us. 

We held a raffle with prizes donated by village businesses and we would like to thank them all. 

This year we changed the way we held the auction of produce at the end of the show, rather than 

auctioning individual entries we made them into veg boxes which we auctioned, this seemed to be 

well received. 

We were especially pleased with the entries from the youngsters in the village, the jubilee crowns 

and decorated gingerbread men were all lovely.   
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Balli from the Post office kindly donated a new cup for the best overall in the children’s sections, she 

wanted it to be called the Queen Elizabeth award and we were pleased to present it to Seth 

Greenslade. 

The Best in Show plaque was presented to Melanie Halls, very well done to her. 

It will not be long until we start our preparations for next year, please let us know if you have sug-

gestions for any new classes. 

We look forward to seeing you all next year with hopefully lots of amazing entries. 

Oakley Show Committee 
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Oakley Educational Foundation 

 This Foundation exists to assist young people between the ages of 16  

and 25, who live in the Parish, with grants towards the cost of books    

and tools, etc. in furtherance of their education. 

 

Applications are accepted in the months of May and November and must be accompanied by re-

ceipts of purchase.  Application forms can be obtained from the Clerk, Louise Tunley. 

  For further information, or for an application form, please contact Louise Tunley on 07917 

462213, by post at 19 Goldington Road, Bedford, MK40 3JY or by email at 

louise_tunley@yahoo.co.uk. 

 

mailto:louise_tunley@yahoo.co.uk
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Oakley Kindergarten News 
Our first term as a kindergarten has been very busy settling into our new 

environment. The children have all made a seamless transition and are 

exploring all the new space has to offer. 

We have had some staff changes this term with Mrs Talbot and Miss 

Bance going onto a new setting and we wish them both the best of luck 

in their new roles. We have welcomed Mrs Mamidi and Mrs Kinns to the 

kindergarten team and they are settling well, getting to know the chil-

dren and their new environment. 

Now that we have settled into the building and are enjoying free flow play in our permanent garden, 

we are developing our extended outdoor space with our very own kindergarten nature reserve. This 

is to include the Forest School area, mound for climbing, kitchen garden, wildflower meadow and 

pond habitat.  

We have also been into Brockwell Meadow, on one of our regular monthly nature rambles with Patrick 

Knight. We have planted some wildflower seeds and will be checking on them in the spring to see 

how they have grown. 

For December’s nature ramble, we will be introducing feeding stations, for the wild birds, to our out-

door provision. 

Admissions  

If you would like to register your child for a place at pre-school, please contact us on 01234 826452 

or by email: info@oakleypreschool.com Our website is: www.oakleypreschool.com  

Follow us on Facebook to keep up with our latest news and events.  

For information on funding you can see details on our website with a link to Childcare choices or al-

ternatively you can contact the Family Information Service 0800 023 2057 

Sally Martiello 
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Bedfordshire Police has issued advice after seeing an increase in 

elderly victims coming forward after being targeted by fraudsters. 

 Officers are seeing a spike in Bedfordshire, especially in the Dun-

stable and Luton area, with fraudsters targeting 80 to 95-year-olds 

in particular, pretending to be police officers in order to scam them 

out of money. 

Detective Inspector James Day said: “We have seen a recent increase in elderly victims being target-

ed by people saying they are police officers and that there is an investigation ongoing regarding their 

bank.  

 “The callers convince the victims that they need to withdraw cash and place it in an envelope with 

their bank card outside their home address so ‘officers’ can pick it up and complete checks relating to 

the investigation. From there the fraudster then share the card details across their network. 

 “Please remember police officers will never ask you for your card details, ask you to with-

draw cash or to leave it somewhere for collection.” 

  

 Please share these tips and advice with your friends, family, and neighbours: 

·       The police will never ask for your PIN 

·       The police will never ask for you to withdraw money on their behalf 

·       The police will never ask you to leave cash out anywhere for collection 

·       The police will never ask for your bank cards 

·       Never give out personal information over the telephone 

·       Never withdraw money for anyone you have never met 
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News from the tower 
There has been quite a lot going on for the Oakley Band of 

Bell Ringers in the last few months. The clock on the St 

Mary’s bell tower has been refurbished. It is around 400 years 

old and only has one hand, showing the hour. The clock ham-

mer is connected to one of the bells and our Tower Captain 

has had quite a time of it, trying to get it to chime correctly. 

One evening it chimed 14 times!! 

The sad death of Queen Elizabeth II in September was 

marked by the solemn tolling of church bells across the across 

the country. A few of us took it in turns to toll the muffled 

tenor bell of St Mary’s. The muffling of the bells does not take 

place very often. It involves attaching a pad of resilient mate-

rial to the clapper (the part that strikes the outside of the 

bell) to deaden the noise. Some of the band also rang the 12 

bells of St Paul’s Church in the centre of Bedford, which had 

not been rung muffled since the death of King George VI.  

A few of us have been gaining more ringing experience by ringing the bells of St Paul’s Church twice 

a month. Ringing with 12 bells is very different to ringing with the 6 we have at St Mary’s. We also 

went on a tour of 12 bell towers. We rang at St Mary’s Church, Amersham, St Mary’s Church, Luton, 

and All Saints Church, Luton, all very different bells to ring. 

At the time of writing, Christmas is just around the corner and that is quite a busy time for us bell 

ringers, as long as we can get enough of us together. More bell ringers and people who want to 

learn how to ring are needed. We practice on Friday evenings from 8pm to 9:15pm and ring on 

Sunday mornings before the services at St Mary’s Church. If you would like to come along on a prac-

tice night to see what it is all about and to have a go, please contact our Tower Captain, Bill Sellars 

on 07980 745292 or email thesellars@btinternet.com. 

Shelley Abbott 

Steve’s Snippet No.61 

I only received one partial response to last issue’s cryptic clue so I'm letting it run for another issue 

before revealing the solution: so, moving on… 

In these harder times, it is good to be able to share tips to enable us to save some precious energy 

and money.  

The talk of the moment often seems to be about air fryers. For those who do not know, or wonder 

what all the hype is about, an air fryer is simply a small oven. It’s virtue is its small size and ability to 

heat up the cooking compartment (or compartments – dual-compartment types are available) fast 

and efficiently. 

Various makes are available in various capacities, and prices vary, from budget ranges to more ex-

pensive types, with multiple program options and app control using a smartphone: any way you 

choose, the operating principles are the same. 

I looked at reviews online before choosing a popular mid-range, mid-priced make. It has a single 

compartment of 6.8 litre capacity, which is quite adequate for 2 people, maybe 4, depending on what 

you want to cook. What can you cook? Almost anything that you can fit in it and would normally cook 

in a full oven. 

I have tried various foods and cooking times are often reduced, results are very good, and our gas 

oven has been used much less. As we have solar panels too we are able to save even more if we 

choose our times carefully. 

Search online for reviews, videos and recipes, there are many available – I think you will be able to 

benefit from using an air fryer. 
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Oakley Allotments 

Winter is finally upon us again after another 

unique year -  drought has been replaced by 

seemingly endless rains. We were watering new 

planting in mid October as the ground was still 

very dry. Although we were able to use water 

from our own butts a trip or two to the allotment 

taps was necessary – an event unheard of in past 

years.  

Our own allotment is very productive and we are 

better organised than ever before, planting over-

wintering vegetables in anticipation of next year’s 

vagaries and preparing vacant ground with ferti-

liser etc. depending on our plans. 

Here are the experiences of one of this years new 

tenants – Jules gives her account of her new al-

lotment:- 

I moved to Oakley during 2020 when life was 

very much in lockdown. I was home schooling my 

daughter at the time and my work lifestyle had 

changed dramatically. I desperately needed a 

distraction that would break the hamster wheel 

routine. That is when I heard about the Oakley 

allotments, a wonderful bit of land for locals to 

use, little did I know at the time what a wonder-

ful community spirited place it is.  

I have always been a keen gardener, but never 

dabbled in vegetable growing and the support 

and help I have received from my fellow plot 

owners have been fantastic. 

When my ad-

venture start-

ed, I must 

admit I was 

taken aback 

when I first 

set eyes on 

my plot, it 

was extreme-

ly overgrown 

and looked 

neglected. 

Little did I 

know at the 

time that the 

previous ten-

ant had a rep-

utation for 

excelling in 

the local vegetable growing shows. He was ex-

tremely talented; this moment I knew I had to 

carry on his legacy! 

Underneath all the weeds there was a superbly 

kept piece of land and lots of manure, which was 

a welcomed kick start for me.  

I started off by covering the land and killing off 

all the weed roots. Once that was successful I 

decided to create some beds out of old pallets. I 

wanted my allotment to be clean, tidy and low 

mainte-

nance, so I 

could ensure 

my time was 

spent grow-

ing vegeta-

bles and fruit 

rather than 

cleaning up 

weeds. Here 

are before 

and after 

pictures. 

This summer 

I managed 

to success-

fully grow 

onions, pep-

pers, cour-

gettes, 

strawberries, sweetcorn, chillies and rhubarb 

(There would have been more if the voles had left 

my plot be).  

I have since purchased a potting shed for my 

daughter and me to enjoy; we plan to start grow-

ing from seeds early 2023. I will report back on 

how we are progressing in the summer… 

 

Thank you Jules – we look forward to a report on 

your progress in next year’s summer edition. 

Meanwhile, we have a short waiting-list but 

should have sufficient new space available after 

the cleared ground is finally made ready for allo-

cation. We have a contractor ready to complete 

the work soon. 

On the negative side, we have had incidents of 

some fly-tipping at the allotments – this will be 

dealt with, but it is unfortunate that we should 

have to. Please respect your own world! 

 

Steve Nicholas 
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Amigo   Tuesday 13th December - Come along to the Bedford Arms in Oakley for 

carol singing beginning at 8.00 p.m. We shall also be able to use handbells. 

Tuesday 24th January - Take your seats for the showing of the film "Stan and Ollie" be-

ginning at 7.30 p.m. 

An excellent and entertaining afternoon was spent on Saturday 19th November listening to the band 

"Saxophrenia" from 2.00 p.m. l shall arrange another  opportunity for the band to perform.                                      

                John Dixon 

Steve’s Snippet No.62 

- This page is intentionaly left blank -    (SIC) 

In days past, just after extinction of the dino-

saurs, when I was employed at the sharp end of 

mainframe computing for a big local company 

(now long-gone), I would sometimes encounter 

this, slap-bang in the middle of a page 

(otherwise, a blank page) in a computer manual 

produced by a leading computer manufacturer. 

The addition of the explanatory words made their 

very presence untrue - it would have been more 

appropriate to add, “except for these words, of 

course”. 

At what point does this apparent need for the def-

inition of a blank page become patronising? 

To be fair, this manufacturer’s technical/trouble-

shooting manuals were often a last, desperate 

resort to attempt to find a means of persuading a 

rebellious computer to do your bidding – the 

more urgent the problem, the more blank every 

page seemed. 

Admitting defeat, I might call the manufacturer’s 

technical support, knowing that the first response 

would be, “Have you read the manual?”, despite 

the fact that they often agreed their manuals 

were not the best; suitable answers could be:- 

1. I have – have you? 

2. It is in English, right? (American company) 

3. Yes, but is a translation available. 

4. Is there possibly a manual for the manual? 

Chinese manuals are often very entertaining but, 

in worst cases, useless otherwise. I have often 

wondered why they do not employ a properly 

competent translator to check them. I might vol-

unteer, but I’ve realised that I know VERY little of 

Chinese languages. 

Notes:- 

a)  “a large local company (now long-gone)” – 

nothing to do with me, I was long-gone before 

then. 

Steven Nicholas 
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Remembrance Day 2022 
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Girlguiding in Oakley 
Oakley has two guiding units – Rainbows for girls aged 4 -7, and 

Brownies for girls aged 7-10. If you would like to enroll your daugh-

ter in either of these units or any other units locally, please register 

your daughter at https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/information-for-

parents/register-your-daughter/ 

If you would like more information about the individual units before you register your daughter, you 

can use the contact details below. 

1st Oakley Rainbows (Wednesdays) 

We have had a busy term so far, even celebrating a promise cere-
mony at Pizza Express! And the unit is growing! We are delighted to 
welcome Caroline to the unit team, and as well as meaning we can 
organise more fun meetings, we also have some places for new 
members! If your daughter would like to join us, please register 
online using the details above. 

Unit contact: Amanda Keen (Assistant Leader)     oakleyclaphamrainbows@outlook.com  

1st Oakley Brownies (Fridays) 

If you have a daughter aged 7-10 and would like to sign up for 

Brownies, please register on Go  

https://go.girlguiding.org.uk/       

  

Or contact Lindsay for further information by email : oakleybrownies452@gmail.com 

In what has been a calm and reassuringly ‘normal’ term, there is one significant change to report – 

the promise. Brownies must now promise to “serve the King,” while leaders must remember to 

sing the correct words in the introductory song which we have known for so many years as “to 

save the Queen”. The rest of the unit 

joined the three new Brownies in making 

their promise again. 

This term Brownies have been working 

on their Reflect Skills Builder badge.  One 

highlight was a night-time walk to ex-

plore the local community followed by hot 

chocolate. Another popular activity was 

investigating different substances includ-

ing the strange properties of oobleck 

(cornflour and water). Brownies had to 

come up with questions about them and 

in this they did themselves proud. 

 The final badge activity is to plan and 

make invitations for the Christmas party 

– I am sure there will be plenty of fun to 

be had. We are also pleased to see a 

number of Brownies doing interest badg-

es in their own time and working towards 

a theme award.  

For Remembrance Day Brownies decorat-

ed tea light holders beautifully and lit a 

candle in remembrance. 

Lindsay Saunders 
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Oakley Village Hall 

 
Church Lane,  

Oakley,  
Bedfordshire, MK43 7RJ 

 
A well-appointed village hall 

Main hall with stage and PA system 
(Main hall is air conditioned) 

 
Separate meeting room with bar 

 
Well equipped kitchen  

 
For information and bookings  

 
please telephone 07788 796996  

 

OAKLEY BADMINTON CLUB 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEET PEOPLE WITHOUT MASKS  

AND  GET FIT ! 

 Wednesday 7-8.30pm 

Sign up now  All ages and abilities welcome. 

Tel. 07557 441206 
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R J GASCOYNE 

THE PLUMBING, HEATING AND GAS COMPANY 

Boiler changes, system upgrades, bathrooms, fault finding,  

servicing, maintenance, gas safety & landlord certificates, repairs,  

all heating, plumbing, drainage and gas work undertaken. 

All from a friendly, reliable, trustworthy and professional engineer. 

Contact Ryan on 

TEL: 07980 209587  

or EMAIL:  ryangascoynephg@gmail.com  
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TV Licensing scam emails 

Scammers are sending fake emails using the official TV Licensing logo. 

The first email encourages the recipient to update their direct debit de-

tails. 

The email might appear convincing, but the small spelling and grammati-

cal errors are the first giveaway that it is a fake. The immediate request 

for your 'correct bank details' is also a red flag.  

DVLA unpaid tax email 

Scammers are also impersonating the DVLA to steal your personal infor-

mation. The latest dodgy DVLA email tries to create a sense of urgency with the subject line: ‘Vehicle 

Tax Status - Unpaid!’ and uses the Gov.uk logo to appear genuine. The email goes on to say: 

A DVLA spokesperson confirmed that it never asks for bank details over email, and that the only place 

customers can access genuine DVLA services is the Gov.uk website.  

How to spot and report scam emails 

Scam emails impersonating well-known companies can be hard to spot. The first thing to do is check 

is the email address that the message is being sent from. For example, TV Licensing sends its emails 

from donotreply@tvlicensing.co.uk or donotreply@spp.tvlicensing.co.uk. 

If you hover over any links included in the email, you’ll be able to see if they lead to an official web-

site or not. Do not click these links. Instead, navigate to the company's website manually and log in 

to your account to see if you have any notifications.   Scam emails should be forwarded to re-

port@phishing.gov.uk.  

New figures revealed victims of online shop-

ping scams lost on average £1,000 per per-

son during last year’s festive shopping sea-

son. 

 The figures, which come from reports made to Action Fraud and analysed by the National Fraud In-

telligence Bureau (NFIB), showed that shoppers across England, Wales and Northern Ireland were 

scammed out of £15.3m between November 2021 and January 2022, and that the age group most 

likely to fall victim was 19 to 25-year-olds. 

 Scams ranged from one shopper losing more than £150 trying to purchase a mobile phone on social 

media to another being duped out of more than £7,000 during an attempted online campervan pur-

chase. Meanwhile, another victim lost almost £500 when trying to buy shoes on a social media plat-

form, and a fourth lost £145 trying to make a similar purchase. 

 Top tips to shop online securely this festive season: 

 Action Fraud and the National Cyber Security Centre (NCSC) are urging online shoppers to protect 

their accounts, check before they buy, and use secure payment methods in order to stay ahead of the 

threat from criminals this shopping season: 

·  Protect your accounts: set up 2-step verification and use three random words passwords to prevent 

cyber criminals from gaining access to your shopping, bank or email accounts. 

·  Choose carefully where you shop: Research online retailers, particularly if you have not bought 

from them before, to check they’re legitimate. Read feedback from people or organisations that you 

trust, such as consumer websites. 

·  Pay securely: Use a credit card when shopping online, if you have one. Most major credit card pro-

viders protect online purchases and are obliged to refund you in certain circumstances. Using a credit 

card (rather than a debit card) also means that if your payment details are stolen, your main bank 

account will not be directly affected. Also consider using a payment platform, such as PayPal, Google 

or Apple Pay. And whenever you pay, look for the closed padlock in the web address bar – it means 

your connection is secure. 

 For more advice on how to shop online securely this festive season, visit: https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/

guidance/shopping-online-securely 
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SYDNEY HOWARD LOVELL MEMORIAL 

ALMHOUSES AT OAKLEY 

 

The Lovell Homes is a small independent living 

community comprising two bedroomed bunga-

lows and one/two bedroomed flats 

Applicants over the age of 60 are invited to 

apply to go on the register of interest for a 

property - priority will be given to those with 

an agricultural or related background. 

If you would like to be considered please visit 

the website www.lovellhomesoakley.co.uk  

Or contact the Clerk :  

Mandy Newton  

On 07736 466965 

Registered Charity Number : 200480 
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Since the last magazine there has not been too 

much activity at Oakley Motorcycle Club. However 

on 25th August we had another cheque presenta-

tion to the East Anglian Air Ambulance this time 

for £1,226. This takes the total amount raised by 

OMC for the EAAA since they became our dedicat-

ed charity to a staggering £40,842!  

On Sunday 2nd October we held our annual Me-

morial Ride which is held to remember all OMC 

members who are no longer with us. In total we 

had 43 bikes setting off from Oakley Club for a 

leisurely ride around North Beds and Northants 

areas before stopping for coffee at Oundle then 

returning to Oakley Club for the traditional sau-

sage and chips. Unfortunately this year one of our 

riders came off his machine on the return journey 

between Carlton and Stevington resulting in a 

quite serious injury. Thankfully, although still in 

hospital, he is expected to make a full recovery. 

The next event in the calendar will be the very 

popular OMC Xmas Quiz on the evening of Thurs-

day 8th December. Again all monies raised that 

evening will go to the EAAA. The following Thurs-

day, 15th December, will be the OMC and OSSC 

Xmas Prize Draw which already has hundreds of 

pounds worth of prizes up for grabs. All ticket 

proceeds from the draw night will again be donat-

ed to the EAAA. 

Have a great Xmas and happy New Year 

Roger “Baysie” Bays  Chair - OMC 

Since the last edition of the Newsletter Bedford-

shire Classic Cars held their final evening of the 

year on 13th September which was exceptionally 

well attended.  

It has proved to be an unbelievable year with 

many new visitors bringing along some amazing 

vintage and classic vehicles that we have not seen 

here before and to cap it all we only lost one 

evening all Spring and Summer which was down to field parchment rather than rain!  

It has also been great to 

see more and more Oak-

ley residents coming 

along with their families 

to enjoy the cars and 

hospitality of Oakley 

Sports & Social Club. 

The team at Beds Clas-

sic Cars really look for-

ward to seeing you all 

again next April. 

Merry Christmas   

Luke and the  

Classic Car Crew 



36 

 

 


